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Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	1886


	Bill #:
	HB 423


	Bill Subject/Title:
	AN ACT relating to fire protection districts and declaring an emergency


	Sponsor:
	Representative David Floyd


	Unit of Government:
	X
	City
	 
	County
	X
	Urban-County

	
	 
	Charter County
	X
	Consolidated Local
	 
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted:
	Fire protection districts; fire departments; city legislative bodies


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	 
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties:
	X
	Modifies Existing
	X
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
Currently, a city which annexes territory or has otherwise incorporated an area served by a fire protection district or a volunteer fire department district is permitted by KRS 75.010 and KRS 75.020 to take over fire protection duties for that territory if it pays its proportionate share of the indebtedness incurred while the territory was a part of that district. 
HB 423 amends KRS 75.010 and KRS 75.020 to prohibit such take over unless there is a written agreement approved by both the city legislative body and the board of trustees of the fire protection or volunteer fire department district. 

The measure has an emergency clause and would be in effect upon passage and approval by the Governor or upon otherwise becoming law.     

Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
The fiscal impact of HB 423 on affected fire protection districts and cities is a minimal cost assuming an agreement can be reached.  Existing law already requires cities to pay a proportional share of the indebtedness of a fire district for any service area a city takes over as the result of annexation.  However, HB 423 requires for the first time that a written agreement be in place prior to the city taking over fire protection services.  The only direct cost identified relates to the time and paperwork required to negotiate an agreement and then get approval of both the city legislative body and the fire protection or volunteer fire department district board of trustees. 

However, there could be a moderate cost for a city if after annexation, no agreement is reached.  In that situation, the fire district or volunteer fire department would continue to offer fire protection to households in the newly annexed area.  In order to assure taxpayers in the annexed area are not double charged for fire protection service, the city, in that situation, would likely need to take administrative action such as creating a separate tax classification for households not receiving fire protection from the city.  

	Data Source(s):
	LRC staff; Kentucky League of Cities; Kentucky Fire Commission
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